
July & August, 2021 

5, 4, 3, 2,… Time is ticking away: be they 
seconds, minutes, hours, days or beyond. 

The fact is “the night cometh when no man 
can work.”  My attention has been drawn to 
this truth in the last couple of meetings.  
During our Fires conference in Hammond, 
IN, in June, a dear church member of the 
hosting church suddenly had heart attack 
and went to heaven.  She has no more 
opportunity to work for the Master.  After 
having lunch with Pastor Valtierra in 
Tecamac, Mexico, where I was preaching a 
conference, the pastor received a call 
asking him to visit a family who had a dying 
son.  The pastor asked me to accompany 
him.  I did.  In the home we saw a very 
emaciated young man of 27 years of age.  
He could not speak.  He was not eating or 
drinking.  There, I was given the great 
honor of giving the gospel to Jorge.  He 
responded by moving his head or his eyes.  
He expressed that he understood the truth 
of Christ and wanted Him as his Savior.  
Jorge believed and prayed to trust Christ.  
Pray for his family.   

We are so grateful for the opportunities 
God gives us to serve Him.  God blessed the 
conference in Hammond.  We had over 2000 
in attendance at night, and 200 pastors and 
leaders that came.  What a joy to be able 
to have in person meetings!!!  We were 
able to distribute the booklet Born To 
Reproduce to the pastors, and a big THANK 
YOU to you who contributed to this project 
and made it possible.  In the conference, I 

spoke to the men, as well as the young 
people (over 200 of them!).  In July, I 
traveled to Tecamac, with my son-in-law, 
Enrique.  There I preached a conference on  

“Guarding Your Heart”.  Hallelujah!  It was 
precious.  Four folks came to know Christ 
during the meeting, and we had a precious 
final service on Sunday where God touched 
hearts with tears and forgiveness, people 
making things right with each other. 

Pray for Robin as she teaches a class on 
motherhood to ladies in our church.  Her 
first was in June.  The next is this week, 
and the final class will be on August 26. She 
has been very diligent in her preparation.  
Pray that it wil l make an eternal 
difference. In August, we hope to have the 
biggest in-person conference of the year in 
Mexico City, Mexico.  This month my mom 
celebrates her 85th birthday, and we also 
have a couple of meetings scheduled in 
supporting churches in Ohio.  Pray that God 
will use us for His glory.  We are praying for 
you. 

For His sake, 

Victor & Robin Rouse
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Check out our websites 
for more information 

about our work in Latin 
America:

Pastor Valtierra, his family,  
my son-in-law, Enrique, myself
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